英検過去問ひもとき講座(3級) 【2024年度第3回】2025年1月26日(日)実施

2024 年度第 1 回よりライティングテストの出題が 2 題になります。 忘れずに、2 つの問題に解答してください。

1	次の(1)から(15)までの 選び, その番号のマーク		のに最も適切なものを	1, 2, 3, 4 の中から ^{いと} つ
(1)	A:Your sister is a r B: No, that's not (1 clean	•		4 fine
	<i>A:</i> What is the (<i>B:</i> Life in Brazil.) of your report	:?	
	1 topic	2 reason	3 chance	4 way
(3)	A: Excuse me. What B: Well, it's over the) of this libra	ry?
	1 tournament	2 planet	3 entrance	4 horizon
(4)	A: I love this hotel. B: Me, too. The (oom is beautiful.	
		2 chance		4 health
(5)	A: Look at the sky. B: Yes. Let's go h).	
	1 dark	2 young	3 low	4 wide
(6)	Yuka made chair			lot of ().
	1 sound	2 bread	3 wood	4 danger
(7)	•	t to the movies ye stay home.	sterday, but Jim v	vas tired,
	1 decided	2 practiced	3 joined	4 invited

	1: How () o 3: About twice a	do you go to the lib	orary, Nancy?	
L				
	1 quickly	2 often	3 really	4 far
(9)	After Miki got	off the bus, she () her way an	d walked for an hour.
	1 became	2 spent	3 lost	4 brought
(10)	<i>A:</i> It is importar	nt to protect the er	nvironment.	
	B: I () wit	h you. We should	d be more eco-frie	ndly.
	1 invent	2 agree	3 fill	4 grow
(11)	This restaurant	t is famous () its great pizza aı	nd cheap prices.
	1 at	2 into	3 as	4 for
(12)	<i>A:</i> What do you	think of this book,	Dad?	
	<i>B:</i> In my (), it is really good		
	1 opinion	2 height	3 problem	4 contact
(13)	Tom got a pet	cat last summer.	He named () Moka.
	1 she	2 herself	3 her	4 hers
(14)	The police loo	ked for the bicycle	e () from a b	icycle shop.
	Finally, they fou	nd it on the street.		
	1 stolen	2 stealing	3 steals	4 stole
(15)	Jack's wife ne in her bag.	eds a new comput	er. She wants on	e () is easy to carry
	1 which	2 what	3 who	4 where

② 次の(16)から(20)までの会話について、() 4 の中から つえばい、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶり	
(16) Wife: Mike, you can't wear that suit	to Sally's wedding.
Husband: ()	
Wife: It's too old. Go and put on yo	our nice gray one.
1 What's wrong with it?	2 Can you remember?
3 What are you going to wear?	4 Are they married?
(17) <i>Man:</i> I'm looking forward to this wee	ekend.
Woman: ()	
Man: I'm just going to relax in my ga	arden.
1 Why didn't you tell me?	2 When will you come back?
3 Where did you get those flowers?	4 What are you planning to do?
(18) Woman: Excuse me. Do you have the Store clerk: I'm sorry. ()	is red hat in a smaller size?
Store clerk: I'm sorry. () 1 We'll wait for you.	2 We sold the last one yesterday.
3 I don't know you.	4 That's a red hat.
(19) <i>Man:</i> I saw a Mexican restaurant nea	r the station this morning.
Woman: I often eat there. The food is	delicious.
1 How can I get there?	2 What did you have?
3 Have you ever been there?	4 Do you like to travel?
(20) <i>Woman:</i> Excuse me. Is this the way to	the Japanese Gardens?
Man: Yes, it is. Just go straight down	n this road, and ()
1 you can ask me.	2 I can't speak Japanese.
3 it'll take about 10 minutes.	4 that's too small.

③ A 次の掲示の内容に関して、(21)と(22)の質問に対する答えとして譲も適切なもの、または交を 完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その審号のマーク欄をぬりつ ぶしなさい。

Notice from the School Band

Do you want to play in a band?

The school band is looking for new members to join!

Both beginners and people with experience are welcome!

Beginners can take lessons on how to play instruments.

If you already know how to play, you can start practicing with the band members for the performance on May 1.

The band members will hold an event to explain more about their activities.

When: Thursday, March 2, at 4:00 p.m.

Where: School cafeteria

You can join the band on March 3! If you have any questions, please talk to the band manager, Ms. Clancy, before March 1.

- (21) What is this notice for?
 - 1 To ask people to sell their old instruments.
 - 2 To introduce the new band manager.
 - 3 To find new members for a band.
 - 4 To tell students about a new cafeteria.
- (22) When will the band members share information about their activities?
 - 1 On March 1.
 - 2 On March 2.
 - 3 On March 3.
 - 4 on May 1.

③ **B** 次の E メールの内容に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

From: David Chapman

To: Louise Chapman

Date: July 28

Subject: Great news!

.....

Hi Louise!

It was good to see you at your new house in Greenview last month. Thanks for taking me to lots of interesting places. I enjoyed the boat trip on the river the most. It was a great way to see the city. Did Mom and Dad tell you my good news? I'm going to study at Greenview College! I'll go there this fall to study science. I'm looking forward to starting classes and meeting lots of new people, but I'm a little worried about the lessons. I hope they aren't too difficult. I'll live in an apartment at the college for my first year.

The college isn't far from your house, so I can see you more often.

Your brother,

David

From: Louise Chapman

To: David Chapman

Date: July 29

Subject: Congratulations!

......

Hi David,

That's great news! My friend went to Greenview College, and she said the teachers there were very kind. She also studied science. She has some old textbooks that she used at college. She doesn't need them anymore, so she wants to give them to you. She'll bring them to my house, so you can get them when you visit me next time. I think you'll need to take many things to college with you, so I'll drive you there in my car. Please tell me when you'll move there. I'll drive to Mom and Dad's house and pick you up. We can go out for lunch with Mom and Dad before you leave. I think they will be sad when you go to college.

See you soon,

Louise

- (23) What will David do this fall?
 - 1 Go on a boat trip.
 - 2 Start studying at college.
 - 3 Begin teaching science.
 - 4 Start living in Louise's house.
 - (24) Louise's friend will
 - 1 show David around Greenview College.
 - 2 sell a car to Louise.
 - 3 give David her old textbooks.
 - 4 clean Louise's house with Louise.

- (25) What will Louise do for David?
 - 1 Take him to college in her car.
 - 2 Help him to find a new house.
 - 3 Make him some lunch.
 - 4 Return a book to their parents.

③ \mathbf{C} %の英文の内容に関して,(26)から(30)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの,または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1,2,3,4 の中から立っ選び,その審号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Gustave Trouvé

Gustave Trouvé was born in France in 1839. His father made money by selling cows. Trouvé enjoyed making things when he was a child, and his mother encouraged him to do that. When Trouvé was seven years old, he used an umbrella and other things to build an engine.*

Trouvé went to an art college in the 1850s, but he didn't study there for long. He often got sick and couldn't study for class, so he stopped going to the college. After that, Trouvé got a job in Paris. His job was making clocks. He also had a special place in Paris. He invented many things there.

In the 1830s, an American man invented a machine called the telegraph. People used telegraphs to send messages. But telegraphs were big and difficult to carry. Later, Trouvé invented a smaller telegraph. People could carry Trouvé's telegraph around with them, so it was more convenient than earlier telegraphs. People started using Trouvé's telegraph to send messages during wars.

Trouvé invented many things, but he was especially interested in electric* machines. He invented an electric engine that people could put on the back of small boats. People still use those engines today. Trouvé also invented a new kind of light. According to some people, he invented the first electric car, too. These things were not popular in the 1800s, but they are very useful now. Trouvé died in 1902. He invented a lot of things during his life, but many people still don't know about him.

*engine: エンジン *electric: 電気の

- (26) What did Gustave Trouvé like to do when he was young?1 Fix umbrellas.2 Help his parents.
 - 2 ricip riis parcric
 - 3 Make things.
 - 4 Take care of cows.
- (27) Why did Trouvé stop studying at the art college?
 - 1 He thought the lessons were too easy.
 - 2 He was often sick and couldn't study.
 - 3 He broke a clock at the college.
 - 4 He didn't want to live in Paris.
- (28) Why was the telegraph that Trouvé invented convenient?
 - 1 It was big and difficult to break.
 - 2 It had many bright lights on it.
 - 3 It was small and easy to carry.
 - 4 It could be used to send pictures.
- (29) Trouvé invented an engine
 - 1 for a machine that sent telegraphs.
 - 2 for a machine that made lights.
 - 3 to sell to an American man's company.
 - 4 to put on the back of boats.
- (30) What is this story about?
 - 1 The best way to make engines.
 - 2 The first person to use a telegraph.
 - 3 A man who made many useful things.
 - 4 A famous art college in France.

④ ライティング(Eメール)
● あなたは、外菌犬の装篷(James)から以下のEメールを受け取りました。
E メールを読み、それに対する逡篌メールを、 に美愛で書きなさい。
あなたが書く途信メールの中で、装篷(James)からの2つの質問(下線部)に対応
する内容を、あなた自身で自由に着えて答えなさい。
● あなたが書く逡信メールの中で に書く英文の語数の曽安は、15語~25語です。
 ■ 解答は、解答前紙のB 箇にあるEメール解答欄に書きなさい。なお、解答欄の外に書かれた。
● 解答が装達 (James) のEメールに対応していないと判断された場合は, 0 点と採点される
ことがあります。 友達 (James) の E メールの内容をよく読んでから答えてください。
\bullet の下の Best wishes, の後にあなたの名前を書く必要はありません。
Hi,
Thank you for your e-mail.
My weather and that you will as to a surround feating point week. They a same
My mother says that you will go to a summer festival next week. I have some
My mother says that you will go to a summer festival next week. I have some questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start?
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start? Your friend,
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start?
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start? Your friend,
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start? Your friend,
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start? Your friend, James
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start? Your friend, James Hi, James!
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start? Your friend, James Hi, James! Thank you for your e-mail.
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start? Your friend, James Hi, James!
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start? Your friend, James Hi, James! Thank you for your e-mail.
questions for you. How will you go to the summer festival? And what time will it start? Your friend, James Hi, James! Thank you for your e-mail. 解答は、解答用紙のB箇にあるEメール解答欄に書きなさい。

Best wishes,

⑤ ライティング(英作文)

- あなたは、外国人の友達から以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの考えとその理由を2つ英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の首安は25語~35語です。
- 解答は、解答前紙のB 箇にある<u>英祚文</u>解答欄に書きなさい。<u>なお、解答欄の外に書かれたものは</u> は採済されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、<u>0 流と採流されることがあります。</u> QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

What month do you like the best?

英検過去問ひもとき講座(3級)解答と解説 【2024年度第3回】2025年1月26日(日)実施

- ① (1) 2 true 本当の・真実の
 - (和訳) A: あなたの姉は看護師ですよね。

B:いいえ、それは本当ではありません。彼女は医者です。

(解説) 1 clean きれいな、3 easy 簡単な、4 fine 元気な

- (2) 1 topic トピック・話題
- (和訳) A: あなたのレポートのトピックは何ですか。

B: ブラジルでの生活です。

- (解説) 2 reason 理由、3 chance チャンス・機会、4 way 方法・やり方
- (3) 3 entrance 入り口・玄関
- (和訳) A: すみません。この図書館の正面玄関はどこですか。

B: ええと、向こうです。

- (解説) 1 tournament トーナメント、2 planet 惑星・星、4 horizon 水平線
- (4) 1 view ながめ・景色
- (和訳) A:私はこのホテルが大好きです。

B: 私もです。私たちの部屋からのながめは美しいです。

- (解説) 2 chance チャンス・機会、3 century 1世紀、4 health 健康
- (5) 1 dark 暗い
- (和訳) A:空を見て。暗くなってきています。

B: そうだね。 すぐに家に帰ろう。

- (解説) 2 young 若い、3 low 低い、4 wide 幅広い
- (6) 3 wood 木材·木
- (和訳) ユカは昨日イスとテーブルを作りました。彼女はたくさんの木材を使いました。
- (解説) 1 sound 音・サウンド、2 bread パン、4 danger 危険

- (7) 1 decided 決めた・決意した
- (和訳) ジムの家族は昨日映画に行ったが、ジムは疲れていたので家にいることに決めた。
- (解説) 2 practiced 練習した、3 joined 参加した、4 invited 招待した
- (8) 2 (How) often do you ~? あなたは何回~しますか。
- (和訳) A: あなたは何回図書館へ行きますか、ナンシー。
 - B:約1ヶ月に2回くらいです。
- (解説) 1 quickly 急いで、3 really 本当に、4 far 遠くに・離れて
- (9) 3 lost (her way) 道に迷った・迷子になった
- (和訳) ミキはバスを降りた後、道に迷って一時間歩きました。
- (解説) 1 became ~になった 2 spent 過ごした、4 brought ~を持ってきた
- (10) 2 agree (with) ~ ~に賛成する
- (和訳) A:環境を保護することは重要です。
 - B:私はあなたに賛成です。私たちはもっと環境に優しくなるべきです。
- (解説) 1 invent 発明する、3 fill ~を満たす・いっぱいにする、4 grow ~を育てる
- (11) 4 (famous) for ~ ~ (という理由) で有名だ
- (和訳) このレストランはおいしいピザと低価格で有名です。
- (解説) 1 at ~の場所で、2 into (~の) 中へ、3 as ~として
- (12) 1 (In my) opinion 私の意見では
- (和訳) A: この本をどう思いますか、お父さん。
 - B: 私の意見では、それは本当によいと思います。
- (解説) 2 height 高さ、3 problem 問題、4 contact 接触・連絡
- (13) 3 her 彼女を
- (和訳) トムは去年の夏に猫をペットにしました。彼は彼女(メスの猫)をモカと名付けました。
- (解説) 1 she 彼女は、2 herself 彼女自身、4 hers 彼女のもの。他の選択肢は、いずれも文法的に誤り。

- (14) 1 stolen 盗まれた
- (和訳) 警察は自転車屋から盗まれた自転車を捜した。ついに、警察は自転車を道路上で見つけた。
- (解説) 2 stealing は現在分詞(盗んでいる)、3 steals は三単現の-s(盗む)、4 stoleは過去形(盗んだ)。ここでは直前の bicycle に注目して 1 stolen(盗まれた)を選ぶ。
- (15) 1 which (関係代名詞の主格)
- (和訳) ジャックの奥さんは新しいコンピューターが必要です。彼女はバックで持ち運びやすいものがほしい。
- (解説) 2 what、3 who、4 where は間接疑問文を導く疑問詞のため、直後には主語と動詞が必要になるため、いずれも文法的に誤り。ここでは先行詞の one と直後の is に注目して、主格の関係代名詞を選ぶとよい。
- ②(16)1 What's wrong with it? それのどこが悪いのですか。・何がよくないのですか。

(和訳) 妻:マイク、そのスーツをサリーの結婚式に着ては行けませんよ。

旦那:1それのどこが悪いのですか。

妻:それは古すぎる。グレーの立派なスーツを着て行きましょう。

- (解説) 2 Can you remember? (覚えていますか。)
 - 3 What are you going to wear? (あなたは何を着る予定ですか。)
 - 4 Are they married? (彼らは結婚していますか。)
- (17) 4 What are you planning to do? あなたは何を計画していますか。

(和訳) 男性:私は今週末が楽しみです。

女性: 4 **何を計画していますか。**

男性:ただ庭でリラックスする予定です。

- (解説) 1 Why didn't you tell me? (なぜ私に話してくれなかったのですか。)
 - 2 When will you come back? (いつ戻ってくる予定ですか。)
 - 3 Where did you get those flowers? (その花はどこで手に入れましたか。)
- (18) 2 We sold the last one yesterday. 昨日、最後の1つを売りました。

(和訳) 女性: すみません。この赤い帽子で小さいサイズはありますか。

店員:ごめんなさい。2昨日、最後の1つを売りました。

(解説) 1 We'll wait for you. (私たちはあなたを待つつもりです。)

- 3 I don't know you. (私はあなたを知りません。)
- 4 That's a red hat. (それは赤い帽子です。)
- (19) 3 Have you ever been there? あなたは今までそこに行ったことはありますか。
- (和訳) 男性: 今朝、駅の近くでメキシコ料理のレストランを見ました。

3 あなたは今までそこに行ったことはありますか。

女性:私はよくそこへ食べに行きます。料理は美味しいです。

- (解説) 1 How can I get there? (そこにはどのようにして行けますか。)
 - 2 What did you have? (あなたは何を食べましたか。)
 - 4 Do you like to travel? (あなたは旅行が好きですか。)
- (20) 3 it'll take about 10 minutes. 約 10 分で着きます。
- (和訳) 女性:すみません。ここは日本庭園へ行く道ですか。

男性:はい、そうです。この道をまっすぐ行ってください。3 約10分で着きます。

- (解説) 1 you can ask me. (私に聞いてください。)
 - 2 I can't speak Japanese. (私は日本語を話すことができません。)
 - 4 that's too small. (それは小さすぎです。)

スクールバンドからのお知らせ

バンドで演奏してみませんか。

スクールバンドでは新入部員を募集しています。

初心者も経験者も大歓迎です。

初心者の方は、楽器の吹き方のレッスンを受けることができます。

すでに演奏できる方は、5月1日の演奏会に向けて部員と一緒に練習することができます。

先輩部員による活動説明会を開催します。

日時: 3月2日(木)午後4:00

場所:学校のカフェテリア

バンドへの参加は3月3日からできます。

質問がある場合はバンドの顧問のクランシー先生に3月1日まで相談してください。

(21) What is this notice for? (このお知らせの目的は何ですか。)

正解: 3 To find new members for a band. (バンドの新入部員を見つけるため。)

- (解説) 1 To ask people to sell their old instruments. (人々に古い楽器を販売するため。)
 - 2 To introduce the new band manager. (新しいバンドの顧問を紹介するため。)
 - 4 To tell students about a new cafeteria. (新しいカフェテリアを生徒たちに知らせるため。)

(22) When will the band members share information about their activities?

(部員はいつ活動情報を共有する予定ですか。)

正解: 2 On March 2. 3月2日です。

4 On May 1. (5月1日です。)

(解説)1 On March 1. (3月1日です。) 3 On March 3.(3月3日です。)

③B (本文和訳)

デイビッド・チャップマンより

ルイーズ・チャップマンへ

日付:7月28日

件名:大ニュース

......

こんにちは ルイーズ

先月、グリーンビューの新しい家で会えてよかった。たくさんの楽しい場所に連れていってくれてありがとう。川でのボートトリップが一番楽しかった。街を見るには最高の方法だったよ。パパとママから私のよいニュースは聞いたかい。グリーンビュー・カレッジで勉強することになったよ。この秋からそこで科学の勉強をするんだ。授業が始まって、新しい友人にたくさん会えるのは楽しみだけれど、授業が少し心配なんだ。あまり難しすぎないといいな。大学1年目は大学のアパートに住む予定です。

大学はあなたの家から遠くないので、何度も会いに行けます。

あなたの弟

デイビッド

ルイーズ・チャップマンより

デイビッド・チャップマンへ

日付:7月29日

件名: おめでとう

.....

こんにちは、デイビッド

それは素晴らしいニュースだね。私の友達がグリーンビュー・カレッジに通ってて、そこの教授は親切だと話していたよ。友達も科学を勉強していたよ。大学で使った古い教科書があるそうです。今はもう必要ではないからルイーズにあげたいって。私の家に持ってくるから、今度私の家に来たときに受け取って。大学には多くのものを持って行かないといけないから、私の車で送っていくよ。いつ引っ越すのか教えてください。パパとママの家に車で迎えに行くよ。出発する前に、パパとママと一緒にランチを食べよう。あなたが大学に行ったら、二人とも悲しむと思うよ。

またね

ルイーズ

(23) What will David do this fall? (デイビッドは今年の秋に何をする予定ですか。)

正解 2 Start studying at college.

(大学で勉強をし始める。)

- (解説) 1 Go on a boat trip. (ボートトリップを続ける。)
 - 3 Begin teaching science. (科学を教え始める。)
 - 4 Start living in Louise's house. (ルイーズの家に住み始める。)

(24) Louise's friend will (ルイーズの友達は・・・するつもりです。)

正解 3 give David her old textbooks.

(デイビッドに彼女の古い教科書をあげる。)

- (解説)1 show David around Greenview College. (デイビッドにグリーンビュー・カレッジを案内する。)
 - 2 sell a car to Louise. (ルイーズに車を売る。)
 - 4 clean Louise's house with Louise. (ルイーズの家をルイーズと一緒に掃除する。)

(25) What will Louise do for David? (ルイーズはデイビッドのために何をするつもりですか。)

- 正解 1 Take him to college in her car. (彼を大学まで車で送っていく。)
- (解説) 2 Help him to find a new house. (新しい家を見つける手伝いをする。)
 - 3 Make him some lunch. (彼にランチを作ってあげる。)
 - 4 Return a book to their parents. (両親に本を返す。)

ギュスターヴ・トルーヴェ

ギュスターヴ・トルーヴェは 1839 年にフランスで生まれました。彼の父は牛を売ってお金を稼いでいました。 **(26) 子どもの頃トルーヴェはものづくりが好き**で、母はそうするように勧めていました。トルーヴェが 7 才の時、彼は傘と他のものを使ってエンジンを作りました。

トルーヴェは 1850 年代に美術大学に進学しましたが長くは学びませんでした。<u>(27) 彼は病気になり、授業で勉強できなかったので大学に行くことをやめました。</u>その後、トルーヴェはパリで仕事を得ました。 仕事は時計作りでした。彼はパリでも特別な場所がありました。そこでたくさんの発明をしました。

1830 年代、一人のアメリカ人が電信機を発明しました。人々はその電信機を使ってメッセージを送りました。しかし、その機械は大きくて持ち運ぶことが困難でした。その後、トルーヴェはより小型の電信機を発明しました。人々はトルーヴェの電信機を持ち運ぶことができたので、以前の電信機よりも便利でした。人々は戦争中にメッセージを送るためトルーヴェの電信機を使い始めました。

トルーヴェはたくさんのものを発明しましたが、特に電気機械に興味を持っていました。彼は小型ボートの荷台に載せることができる電気エンジンを発明しました。それは今日でも使われています。また、人々の話によると、トルーヴェは最初の電気自動車も発明したそうです。これらは 1800 年代には人気がありませんでしたが、今日ではとても役に立っています。トルーヴェは 1902 年に亡くなりました。彼は人生の中でたくさんのものを発明しましたが、彼のことを知らない人々はまだ多くいます。

(26) What did Gustave Trouvé like to do when he was young? (子どもの頃、ギュスターヴ・トルーヴェは何をすることが好きでしたか。)

正解 3 Make things. (ものづくり。)

(解説) 1 Fix umbrellas. (傘の修理。) 2 Help his parents. (両親の手伝い。) 4 Take care of cows. (牛の世話。)

(27) Why did Trouvé stop studying at the art college? (なぜトルーヴェは大学で美術の勉強をやめましたか。)

正解 2 He was often sick and couldn't study.

(彼はよく病気になり、勉強することができなかった。)

- (解説) 1 He thought the lessons were too easy. (大学の授業があまりにも簡単だと思った。)
 - 3 He broke a clock at the college. (彼は大学で時計を壊した。)
 - 4 He didn't want to live in Paris. (彼はパリに住みたくなかった。)

(28) Why was the telegraph that Trouvé invented convenient? (なぜトルーヴェが発明した電信機は便利だったのか。)

- 正解 3 It was small and easy to carry. (それは小さくて持ち運びやすかった。)
- (解説) 1 It was big and difficult to break. (それは大きく壊れにくかった。)
 - 2 It had many bright lights on it. (明るいライトがたくさんついていた。)
 - 4 It could be used to send pictures. (それは写真を送るために使われていた。)

(29) Trouvé invented an engine ・・・. (トルーヴェは・・・エンジンを発明した。)

正解 4 to put on the back of boats. (ボートの荷台に載せる用の)

- (解説) 1 for a machine that sent telegraphs. (電信を送る機械用の)
 - 2 for a machine that made lights. (ライトを出す機械用の)
 - 3 to sell to an American man's company. (アメリカ人男性の会社に売る用の)

(30) What is this story about? (この物語は何についての話ですか。)

正解 3 A man who made many useful things.

(たくさんの便利なものを作った男性。)

- (解説) 1 The best way to make engines. (エンジンを作る最もよい方法。)
 - 2 The first person to use a telegraph. (最初に電信を使った人。)
 - 4 A famous art college in France. (フランスの有名な美術大学。)

④ (本文和訳)

こんにちは。

Eメールありがとうございます。

あなたが来週の夏祭りに行く予定だとママが話しています。いくつか質問があります。夏祭りにはどのようにして行きますか。そして、それは何時に始まりますか。

あなたの友達

ジェームズ

(解答例)

I will go to the summer festival by train. The summer festival will start at noon. I'm looking forward to it.

⑤ (本文和訳)

あなたはどの月が一番好きですか。

(例)

I like October the best. I have two reasons. First, the weather is cool and comfortable. Second, I like the autumn leaves very much. They are very beautiful in October.

(*上記はあくまでも解答例です。)